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A BUFFALO BRANC
QU NEWSLETTER

OCTOBER 1988

AMERICAN ASSOCIATION OF

UNIVERSITY WOMEN promotes equity
for women, education and self-development
over the life span, and positive societal change.

THE 21st CENTURY:
What Does It Hold For Western New York ?

Find Out At Our Annual PotlLuck Supper...
HONORING THE PAST PRESIDENTS OF AAUW BUFFALO BRANCH

SPEAKER: DAVID N. CAMPBELL
Chairman-Board of Directors,
Buffalo Chamber Of Commerce

Thursday October 20, 1988 6 p.m.
Delaware Avenue Baptist Church - Community Room

A dynamic program plus sharing fine food with old and new friends...
Bring a prospective member or ftwo and really bcome acquainted
with AAUW!

Please make your reservations by returning this form prior to October 12, 1988:
Maricn Elmer - 375 Reist Street - Williamsville, New York 14221 (633-7873)

: will attend the Pot Luck Supper with guests. | will bring:
a meat dish a vegetable dish a salad a dessert,
-OR-

| will pay $5.00 (please enclose check) to cover cost of supplies.

Also note: if you are bringing guests, kindly make arrangements for their contributions
either a dish listed above or the $5.00 check donation. Thank-you.
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POT LUCK DINNER
TO HONOR PAST PRESIDENTS

Buffalo Branch AAUW will honor Past Presidents at its Annual Pot Luck
Dinner on Thursday, October 20.

President Phyllis Kelly will present Certificates of Appreciation to
the following honorees:

Sparkle Moore Furnas 1950-52

Lucille Mattern Peterson 1956-58

Jeanette Scudder Anderson 1962-64 and 1968-70
Ina D. Anderson Alt 1966-68

Addie Lou Erickson Herr 1970-72

Carol Gansz Stull 1972-T4

Mary Mould Huestis 1974-T76

Lois Wurnitsch Jarrett 1976=T7T

Barbara Parks Carier 1977-78 and 1987-88
Frances Roberts Griffin 1978-79 .

Marion Short Elmer 1979-80

Jean Stern Lavid 1980-81

Julia C. Piquette, Ph.D. 1981-82

Anastasia K. Johnson, Ph.D. 1982-83

Lynn Wilson McClive 1983-84

Ruth M. Seitz 1984-85

Bertha Newman Cutcher 1985-86

Patricia M. Seaver, Ph.D. 1986-87

David N. Campbell, Chairman of the Board and Chief Executive Officer
of  Computer Task Group, Inc., and Chairman of the Board of Directors
of the Buffalo Chamber of Commerce, will be the speaker; and a
guestion-and-answer period will follow his talk. In addition to
being on numerous boards, Mr. Campbell is an appointee to New York
State Governor Cuomo's Council on Fiscal and Economic Priorities and
is Regional Vice Chairman of the Business Council of New York State.

Marion Elmer is Chair of the dinner, and Rita Dielman is Co-Chair.
Assisting in arrangements are Josephine Herman, Margaret Haas, Mollie
Fleysher, Hortense Odell, and Sarah Sterrett, all of whom are members
of the Friday Afternoon Literature Group.

The Program Committee consists of Myra Menti, Lorena Hare, Dr. Ann L.
Egan, Barbara Carier,.Joan Bozer, Hortense Nash, and Ruth Penman.
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CHAMBERLIN LOAN:
OUR WAY TO HELP STUDENTS

Are you aware of the Branch loan

funds for women students? These

are different from the EFP grants
and scholarships.

Chamberlin Loan Fund offers
interest-free loans to full-time
students who qualify after
successfully completing one year
of a degree program. Money for
these loans comes from the income
of the Sarah Chamberlin bequest
which was left in trust to AAUW
Buffalo Branch and from the
repayment of loans.

Loans for education, Buffalo
Branch, provides similar loans
and/or grants to students who may
or may not be full-time degree-
seekers. Money for this comes
from one-half of the Book Sale
admission fees, gifts, and
bequests. Members are urged to
make memorial gifts to this

fund.

Applications for both funds are
available from the Chair, Marion
Elmer. Information and gift
cards for making donations may
be secured from the Treasurer,
Ruth Seitz. Committee members
include Rita Dielman, Violet
Gordon, Margaret Haas, Josephine
Herman, Myra Menti, MaryAlice
Seagrave, and Mary Weppner.

Fifteen loans were granted as

a result of the interviews con-
ducted after the June 15th
deadline. The next deadline is
December 15.

3

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE
Phyllis Kelly

Our most sincere thanks to President
and Mrs. Steven B. Sample for so
generously hosting a reception
commemorating the "First Hundred
Years of AAUW's Educational Fellow-
ships. We greatly appreciate their
kindness and thoughtfulness.

PRIDE in both our Branch (100 years
old in 1990) and the Foundation
(100 years old this year) comes
from knowing that we have played a
vital role in broadening the
options and increasing the oppor-
tunities for women. By promoting
educated women's multiplicity of
skills and talents, we have made
this a better world.

As we enter our second century,
facing continued change and chal-
lenge, we salute all our members.
Working together, we have made a
difference and will continue to
make an even greater one in the
years ahead.

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS

Lock for complete biographies on
the following new members in next
month's newsletter: Eileen Kama,
Valarie Bozarth, Linda Rossitto,
Margaret Wahlgren, Evelynne
Stoklosa, and Linda DiRossitto.

COMING IN NOVEMBER

Keep November 12 open on your
calendar for a Luncheon Meeting at
the Center for Tomorrow with Dr.
Marjorie Girth speaking on life in
Russia.



4 USED BOOKSALE : DEPOTS and PICK-UPS

Patricia Seaver, Ph.D.

BOOK STORING: Downtown YWCA, 190 Franklin Street, 852-6120

Loading dock in Bean Alley (north of Mohawk, east of Delaware)

Call the Y before delivering and arrange for loading dock to be open.
For those who carry a small number of books, bring them into the front
lobby; someone will direct you to our collection room.

BUFFALO Carol Jamieson 125 Chatham 877-8569 DEPOT
Lois Meyer 731 West Ferry 882-7123 PICKUP
Molilie Fleysher 67 Admiral Road 836-1745 DEPOT
Laurie Lanz 155 Sanders Road 877-0823 PICKUP
MaryAlice Seagrave 350 Warwick 833-0437 DEPOT
Amelia Sherrets 141 University Avenue 832-2928 PICKUP
& DEPOT
EMMA's Bookstore 168 Elmwood Avenue 885-2285 DEPOT
SOUTH BUFFALO/LACKAWANNA We need volunteers here!
SNYDER/ Marian Fay 347 Brantwood 836-5660 PICKUP
EGGERTSVILLE Dorothy Lieberman 22 Woodhaven Road 838-3636 DEPOT
KENMORE /TON Honor Kennedy 410 Southwood Drive 873-8952 DEPOT
Margit Spector G Glenside Court 834-6731 PICKUP
Rita Dielman 79 Koenig Road 833-2379 PICKUP
& DEPOT
N. TONAWANDA Jane King T44 Westbrook Drive 694-4611 PICKUP
GRAND ISLAND Esther Whitford 751 West River Road 773-2876 PICKUP
. & DEPOT
WILLIAMSVILLE Elaine Kohrn 2 Devon Lane 626-4181 PICKUP
Mary O'Connor 30 Fairways 631-9227 PICKUP
CLARENCE Ann Bish/Ann Hicks 5177 Willow Brook T41-3964 PICKUP
Theresa Monacelli E.0. Box 313 633-5876 DEPOT
DEPEW/LANC Beverly Graham 46 S. Irwinwood Road 683-4168 PICKUP
Shirley Martin 625 Harris Hill 683-7319 DEPOT
CHEEKTOWAGA Ruth Seitz 1035 Beach Road 633-2473 PICKUP
HAMBURG Judy Weidemann 50 Boxwood Circle 6£49-0975 PICKUP
& DEPOT
WEST SENECA We need volunteers here!
ORCHARD PARK Carol Battle 114 Henning Drive 662-6056 DEPOT
Dorothy Grant 7804 East Quaker Road 662-5164 DEPOT
Dora Cesar 4991 Murphy Road 662-3511 PICKUP
FAST AURCRA/ Mary Ann Wiltshire 101 Roycreft Circie 652-4636 PICKUP
SOUTH TOWNS Bunny Blackstone 11478 Tomarsue £55-4519 PICKUP
(also Alden, Elma, Marilla) & DEPOT

SORTING AND PRICING: FEBRUARY AND MARCH
MOVING DAYS: MARCH 27 AND 28
SALE DAYS: MARCH 29 - APRIL 1 AT MEDAILLE COLLEGE
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'Bonnie Gordon Flickinger, who has served in numerous tennis organiza-

tions, has been chosen to represent the United States Tennis Association
Olympic Committee. Congratulations, Bonnie!

Theresa Monacelli recently accepted an appointment as Advertising and
Promotions Manager for Ingram Computer, Inc., which is a subsidiary of
Ingram Industries headquartered in Nashville.

Do we all know that Marion Elmer writes each week for the Tonawanda
News and often has articles published for the holidays and special
events?

Carol Jamieson received a SUNY Chancellor's Award for Excellence in
professional service.

Dorothy Millard, a strong leader in Early Childhood Programs, was
notified recently of a $180,000 New York State Grant for a Child Care
Agency in Western New York. We are hoping to hear more on this impor-
tant venture, Dorothy.

Patricia Brosnan, a Branch member and a doctoral student at SUNYAB,
received the Adele Land Scholarship.

Dr. Winifred Morrison was elected to Secretary of the Northeastern
Region of Pi Lambda Theta.

Patricia Seaver, Ph.D., is busy in her new position in the Spanish
Department at SUNY - Geneseo.

NCTE: Do you have news about yourself or another AAUW member that ycu
will share with us? We would love to have news about you, so
call Loretta Quenneville at 633-9297.

IN MEMORIUM

Two outstanding members of Buffalc Branch passed away this summer.

Eleancr Goetz was Past First Vice President and President of Buffalo
Branch and Recording Secretary of AAUW's New York State Division. Also,
she was a long-time member of the International Relations Group and a
recent member of the German Group plus many other AAUW activities.

Bernice Poss, Executive Assistant to the Provost at SUNYAB was a dedi-
cated professional and taught one of the first courses in women's
history at the University. Bernice also was a Buffalo Branch Board
member.
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BRSPS ERN SRS S
ADMINISTRATIVE

Treasurer

Corresponding Secretary

Insurance & Bonding

Bylaws

Stationery Supplies and
Eguipment

Bookkeeping

President Elect

Recording Secretary

Finance & Budget

President Expenses

Nominating Committee

PROGRAM DEVELOPMENT

General Meetings

House Committee
Hospitality

Issues

Interest Areas

Study & Interest Groups
Women's Issues
Legislative Program

MEMBERSHIP SERVICES

Membership Recruitment
Membership Retention
Newsletter

Roster

Publicity

$ 85.00

45.00
100.00
5.00

65.00
700.00
5.00
15.00
8.00
200.00

—10.00

1,238.00

550.00
30.00
5.00
50.00
40.00
15.00
20.00
25.00

735.00

750.00
30.00
1,200.00

75.00

2,055.00

1988-1989 BUDGET
Mary Alice Seagrave

EaX PER INUSERS

Buffalo Council on
World Affairs
Coalition for Public

Education
Coalition of Equal

Rights
College/University

Representative

CONVENTIONS - TRAVEL

Division Convention

HONORARIA, GIFTS, AWARDS

Achievement Award
President's Gift

DESIGNATED FUNDS

. 100th Anniversary

1989 Association Conv.

TOTAL EXPENSES
AN ST G RS R STEB)

275 memberships at
$14.50
Interest
TOTAL INCOME
ANTICIPATED DEFICIT

{continued)

35

25

25

10.

95.

200.

30.

COALITIONS & OTHER ORGANIZATIONS

.00

00

.00

00

00

00

00
00

30.

60.

50

450.

$4,833

00

.00
400.

00

00
00

—_—

I N g.oM

$3,987
225

.50
.00

$4,212.50
620.50



10/1
SAT

10/3
MON

10/3
MON

10/4
TUES

10/5
10/11
TUES

10/18
TUES

10/20
THURS

10/21
FRI

STUDY AND INTEREST GROUP MEETINGS 7

CREEDS AND CULTURES - Join other AAUW members who are equally
fascinated with the interdisciplinary study of different cultures.
The group will meet at 11 a.m. at the home of Hazel Turner, 4280
Chestnut Ridge Road, Apt. M-1. Please call the hostess at
691-9407 if you are planning to attend.

MUSIC STUDY GROUP - The 1life and contemporary opera music of
Phillip Glass will be the focus of this month's program be-
ginning at 1 p.m. Marie Moody will lead the discussion and
play recorded excerpts from his works. Sarah Sterrett is the
hostess. For information or reservations, please call Mary
Weppner, 634-6636.

PHOTOGRAPHY GROUP - This will be our first regular meeting.
Please call Sandy DePalmo at 836-6341 for details on the pro-
gram and location. New members welcome!

DUPLICATE BRIDGE - Anyone interested in Joining this group is
invited to call Mary O'Connor, coordinator, for information and
reservations. They meet regularly on the first Tuesday at T:45
p.m. Mary's number is 631-9227.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS - 7 p.m. at Kenmore East High School.

GERMAN - Deutsch Macht Spass will meet at 1:30 p.m. on the second
and fourth Tuesdays each month. Newcomers are welcome. Call
Gloria Beutner, coordinator, at 838-1273 to confirm dates and
location.

BOOK REVIEW GROUP - will meet at the home of Lillian Riggs, 255
Grimsby Road, Kenmore, 875-7965. Alice Weinmann will review
"The Fif'th Child" by Doris Lessing, a book described as "Trying
to explain all the evil in society." All AAUW members are
welcome.

THURSDAY NIGHT BRIDGE - Because of the Pot Luck Supper, please
note we will -meet one week later on October 27 at the home of
Lorena Hare, 1088 Delaware Avenue, Apartment 11B. Please call
Lorena at 884-5152 or Margaret Haas at 689-8735.

FRIDAY LITERATURE - Rita Dielman, 79 Koenig Road, Tonawanda, is
both hostess and presenter for this session. She will discuss
the lives of Abigail and John Adams based on the book, "Selected
Letters of the Family." Members are welcome to Join the group.
Please call Rita at 833-2379 if you plan to attend.



8 STUDY AND INTEREST GROUP MEETINGS (Continued) i

10/22 DISTRICT MEETING - Lord Amherst, 9 a.m. Keynote speaker Myrna Young,
Erie County Commission on Status of Women. $15 registration fee
includes lunch. Call Phyllis Kelly at 839-1952 for reservation.

10/22 CHARLES BURCHFIELD ART APPRECIATION STUDY GROUP - Meets on the

SAT fourth Saturday of each month. The group has arranged to go on
a guided tour of the Darwin Martin House, 125 Jewett Parkway,
beginning promptly at 10 a.m. Donation - $2.00. For more in-
formation, please call Clarine Radt at 633-7069 or Myra Menti at
626-4832.

10/24 LITERATURE: Evening Group - Myra Menti will review "Madame

MON Bovary" at this second meeting. Call the hostess, Sandy DePalmo,
at 836-6341 if you would like to attend and for directions to her
apartment at 194 Kendall Road, Cheektowaga. The time is 7:30 p.m.

10/25 GERMAN - Deutsch Macht Spass will meet at 1:30 a.m. Locations

TUES were not determined at newsletter press time, so please call
Gloria Beutner, this year's coordinator, at 838-1273 for more
information on the group and/or the locations. Newcomers welcome.

H9A DUPLICATE BRIDGE - If you enjoy duplicate bridge, plan to join
TUES us. Call Mary O'Connor, 631-9227, for information and reservations.

147/5 CREEDS & CULTURES - This will be our second meeting, and we hope

SAT to see some newcomers. For information on the program and
location, please call Mary O'Connor, 631-9227, or Irene Heacock,
691-8563. _ 3
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AN EXCITING SEPTEMBER an
MEMBERS

SEPTEMBER

A recerd turnout of AAUW
members wili atftend the
recepticn President and Mrs.
Steven B. Sample, SUNY at
Buffalo, will host September
29 at their home in Snyder,
| henoring all cur branch
members and commemorating
the Mlii st Hundred Yearst

of the AAUW's Educatienal
Fellowships.

b A b

OCTOBER

%At our annual Pot Luck

| Dinner, not only will we

' be honoring Past Presidents
of our Buffalo Branch. but

we will be enlightened with
‘an informative talk by

David N. Campbell, Chairman
of the Board and Chief
Executive Officer of Computer
Task Group and Chalrman of
the Board of Directors of the
Buffalo Chamber of Commerce,
speaking on the future of
Western New York.
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